 Executive Committee Meeting
Minutes

Wednesday October 13, 2010
3:00 pm, Dean’s Conference Room, E-203
Present: Dean D. Hayhurst, Drs. E. Beighley, M. Mehrabadi, A. Plotkin, & L. Tummala, Mr. L. Hinkle, Ms. C. McClain
Dean Hayhurst called the meeting to order at 3:03 pm.  
1. Guest:  Elizabeth Janis Perl – Director of Advancement Services:  Ms. Perl provided a detailed overview of the University’s alumni/donor database.  Graduating student information is loaded into the system two times per year.  URAD pays for address correction service from the post office.  Email addresses are collected when available.  The list contains information from as far back as possible, although there are some time periods where information is not complete. Advancement Services will provide the mailing list for use by campus entities; in turn they request that address (or other) corrections to the list be reported to Advancement Services.  Each mailing/emailing should use a newly generated list (lists are for one-time use to assure that mailings use a current list). The system also collects and reports gift-giving history and cumulative giving.  Procedures to request lists and details of the process were discussed.  There was also a discussion of how student email addresses can be utilized by faculty.  
2. Graduate Admissions Workshop – L. Hinkle:  Mr. Hinkle reported on a Graduate Admissions workshop on campus recently.  Unlike most other colleges, graduate advisors from the College of Engineering were not present.  Mr. Hinkle provided a handout for chairs to share with their graduate advisors.
3. Storage Issues – L. Hinkle:  Mr. Hinkle previously provided the group with an inventory of items that need to moved and stored from areas that are being cleaned out.  There has been no resolution to this problem, although significant progress has been made in clearing out unwanted items throughout the college and reorganizing in other areas.  

4. Guest:  Enrollment Growth – D. Irwin:  Mr. Irwin reported that we will receive enrollment growth money for the fall semester.  
5. Guest:  Fire Marshall Violations – D. Irwin:  A list of violations of fire safety codes was received by the College.  Mr. Irwin has reviewed the list and reports that only two relate to engineering and both can be rectified fairly easily.

6. Guest:  Furniture for 423b – D. Irwin:  Mr. Irwin is assembling a proposal to be presented to Academic Affairs to request funding to replace the desks and chairs in 423b.  He provided a handout to the committee of possible floor-plans that could be achieved with new movable/configurable furniture.  There was discussion of the projection capabilities in the room the best way to use the projector in the various floor-plans, and the possible need for a microphone.  Storing unused tables and chairs when the furniture is reconfigured was identified as a possible problem. The group discussed the needs and uses of the room in detail.
7. Guest:  Operational Budget - D. Irwin:  Our operational budget is a conglomeration from various sources, each available at different times. Mr. Irwin reviewed when various budgets become available to the departments – supplies and services, CERF, Faculty Budget, Lab Fees, UGP funds, etc.  Procedures have changed this year; previously department budgets had to balance overall -- overages in one area could be compensated for by surplus in others.  This year, each individual budget must balance, so actual transfers between sources must take place.  This has produced a concern regarding our grader budget, where we are significantly overspent.  There was a discussion of the need for graders due to larger class sizes, and how to address this need.  There was also discussion of the need to properly account for fund spent on software.  Chairs believe there are unmet software needs; however accounting shows that not all software funds are being spent.
8. Approval of Minutes from the September 15, 2010 meeting:  Minutes from the September 15, 2010 meeting were unanimously approved with correction (moved by Dr. Tummala and seconded by Dr. Plotkin).  
9. Follow-up on Mission & Vision Statements and Strategic Planning Initiatives:  Dr. Tummala provided and the committee discussed suggestions for revisions to the Mission and Vision Statement from the ECE Department.  Dean Hayhurst confirmed the Drs. Mehrabadi and German are collecting such suggestions and will form a final draft.  Dean Hayhurst commented positively on the discussion about the Strategic Initiatives at the Faculty Meeting; such discussions will continue at future meetings.
10. Engineering Deans Advisory Board Agenda Items:  The fall Engineering Dean’s Advisory Board Meeting in Tues. Oct. 19.  JDP students will be invited to give a poster presentation during the morning break.  Dean Hayhurst also asked each Chair to provide a list of examples of industrial support for senior projects, which will be provided to Board members.
11. Veteran’s Orientation at QUALCOMM;  An event is planned on October 25 at QUALCOMM for student veterans to meet QUALCOMM management and learn about career opportunities at QUALCOMM.  There were problems with the online registration system, and the Dean asked the chairs to get the word out to students.  The Chairs asked that they be provided with a flyer about the event.
12. Development Updates:  Dean Hayhurst reported on significant increase in development activities now that the College again has a dedicated Development Officer.  
13. Campus Earthquake Drill:  The group was reminded of the planned earthquake drill on Thurs. October 21.
14. ADC Updates:   There are no unreported items from the ADC.
15. Roundtable:
· Dr. Beighley – reported on two recently funded grants for the soils lab.
· Dr. Mehrabadi – requested assistance in temporarily storing items during the lab upgrade.  Dr. Beighley was able to accommodate this need.
Dr. Plotkin moved, Dr. Mehrabadi seconded and the committee unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 4:19 pm.

Submitted by Cindi McClain, October 19, 2010.
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